# The Town of Millbury Commission on Disabilities

Municipal Office Building 127 Elm Street Millbury, Ma. 01527

# Meeting Minutes

**Date**; March 9, 2017

Time: 6:30 PM 3

TOWN CLERK

#### Present;

Mike Kennedy; Chair, Tom Brown; Vice Chair Debbi Dymek; Secretary, Kent Stowe; Treasurer, Jim Clifford, Nancy Whittier and Cheryl Piasta.

#### Guest;

David Marciello, Town Manager

### **Meeting Minutes**;

Before beginning the meeting, the Commission had a moment of silence for one of our former members, Heather Graziano. She served on the Commission for a number of years and had recently passed away.

For the benefit of our new town Manager the members of the Commission introduced themselves to our new Town Manager and welcomed him to Millbury and thanked him for attending our meeting.

Mr. Marciello gave us a brief rundown of his background and how he came to Millbury. Mike explained to Mr. Marciello that we are just an advisory board and have been in existence since about 2001.

Mike spoke about our 2006 Transition Plan and very little has been accomplished in over 10 years.

Our major concerns have been sidewalks and curb cuts, starting with needing a curb cut at the sidewalk at Town Hall. Also some renovations for handicap accessibility in the Bathrooms in Town Hall.

The members then continued in telling Mr. Marciello of their concerns around town; for example, updated curb cuts at the intersection of Main St. and Elm St. and a handicap parking space on lower Elm St.

Mr. Marciello said that he would look into these concerns and get back to us when he has the answers.

We thanked Mr. Marciello again for attending our meeting and we are all looking forward to his return with some answers for our concerns in town.

The minutes for the December 8 meeting were read and accepted as read. Motion by Tom to accept and second by Kent. All members voted unanimously.

## Millbury Bandstand Project:

Mike did send Dennis Hill a thank you letter, composed by Nancy. Mike then read this letter that was very well written. We again thanked Dennis for his great effort in this project.

Tom made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Debbi second the motion. Meeting was adjourned.

Next meeting will be held on April 13, 2017

Respectfully submitted,

Debbi Dymek

Secretary